
 
June 3, 2022 

 
Cathy Woolward 
Chair 
Fulton County Elections Board 
130 Peachtree St., Ste 2186 
Atlanta, GA 30303 
 
Dear Chair Woolward:   
 
Last week, Minority staff from the U.S. House of Representatives Committee on House Administration traveled to Georgia 
to observe the primary elections and meet with key stakeholders. As Ranking Member of the Committee, which has broad 
RYeUVighW Rf RXU QaWiRQ¶V fedeUal elecWiRQV, I ZUiWe WRda\ to express my concern about information my staff received during 
their trip regarding last minute security and other software updates WhaW ZeUe Pade WR Whe cRXQW\¶V elecWURQic SRllbRRkV 
(EPBs), which caused polling locations to open at less-than-full capacity, and request an explanation on how you will ensure 
WhaW all Rf Whe cRXQW\¶V deYiceV Zill be XSdaWed iQ WiPe fRU Whe SRllV WR RSeQ iQ NRYePbeU, VSecificall\ eQVXUiQg WhaW minority 
and majority polling locations are not disproportionately affected.  
 
APeUica¶V deceQWUali]ed elecWiRQV V\VWeP iV the best in the world, and Republicans are committed to ensuring all eligible 
voters who want to participate are able to cast ballots and have those ballots counted according to law. Since last Congress, 
I have met with Secretaries of State, Lt. Governors, and local election administrators from states as wide-ranging as Alaska, 
Iowa, and New York, among others, to learn about and promote the many first-rate examples of excellence in election 
administration across the country. Unfortunately, rather than add to those efforts, situations like this one in Fulton County 
do real damage to voter confidence in our election systems and outcomes at a time when we can least afford it. 
 
In the interest of ensuring that individuals eligible to vote have the opportunity to do so, please respond with an explanation 
of why and how the security updates were conducted on the EPBs and why the updates occurred on election day. Please 
alVR VhaUe hRZ \RX Zill eQVXUe WhaW all Rf Whe cRXQW\¶V deYiceV Zill be XSdaWed iQ WiPe fRU Whe polls to open in November, 
specifically ensuring that minority polling locations are not disproportionately impacted.   
 
I look forward to your response. Please send your response and any questions you may have by June 23, 2022, to Caleb 
Hays, General Counsel and Deputy Staff Director, at Caleb.Hays@mail.house.gov. 
 

Sincerely, 
 
 
 

Rodney Davis 
Ranking Member 
Committee on House Administration   

 
 
CC:  Kathleen D. Ruth, Vice Chair, Fulton County Elections Board 
 Aaron V. Johnson, Member, Fulton County Elections Board 
 Mark Wingate, Member, Fulton County Elections Board 
 Teresa K. Crawford, Fulton County Elections Board  


